
From: Doll, Laura 
Sent: 1/2/2014 4:44:15 PM 
To: Clanon, Paul (paul.clanon@cpuc.ca.gov); frank.lindh@cpuc.ca.gov 

(frank.lindh@cpuc.ca.gov) 
Cc: 
Bcc: 
Subject: FW: Remembering PG&E Board Member David Andrews 

FYI 

From: A Message from Tony Earley 
Sent: Thursday, January 02, 2014 4:35 PM 
To: All PG&E Mail Recipients; All PGE Corp Employees 
Subject: Remembering PG&E Board Member David Andrews 

Team: 

On Monday night, PG&E lost a friend and colleague, David Andrews, who served 
as a member of the Boards of Directors of PG&E Corporation and the utility since 
2000. Dave was 71 and had a fascinating career spanning law, government and 
business on a global scale. His roots, though, were in Northern California. He 
grew up in Oakland, graduated from Cal, lived in the Bay Area for many years 
and had recently moved to Healdsburg with his wife, Rozan. 

Dave was among our longest-serving board members. His involvement included 
chairmanship of the Public Policy Committee as well as membership on the 
Executive Committee, Audit Committee, Nuclear Operations and Safety 
Committee, and Nominating and Governance Committee. 

Dave brought a wealth of experience to the table. He retired from PepsiCo Inc. 
after serving as Senior Vice President, Government Affairs, General Counsel and 
Secretary. Before that he was counsel to three government agencies, including 
the U.S. Department of State. His time in public service included representing the 
U.S. in all proceedings before the International Court of Justice, and conducting 
negotiations with the United Kingdom and the Netherlands over the trial of the 
two suspects in the 1988 bombing of Pan Am Flight 103. 
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In addition, he had expertise in environmental law and co-founded a company 
called MetaJure Inc. focusing on high-tech solutions for the legal industry. Dave 
served on various boards, including in the banking, health care, nonprofit and 
legal sectors. 

Of course, in working with Dave, you would never have guessed his credentials. 
He was a humble, down-to-earth man and will be missed. We are honored that 
his contributions to PG&E are among the many facets of his legacy. 

Tony 


